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in automobiles although I use my own very consistently 
and constantly because it makes sense to use it. But 
an adult can make those kinds of decisions themselves.
This is an instance, I believe, where the state should 
say that this regulation should be imposed upon a 
motorist to protect an individual who cannot...is not 
old enough to speak for him or herself. Whether this 
bill passes or not, I think Senator Marsh has done a 
service to the State of Nebraska by bringing it to the 
attention of people throughout the state and particu­
larly to parents who have young children. If you have 
ever had the chance to watch the films which Senator 
Marsh presented to the Public Health and Welfare Committee, 
you would know beyond a shadow of a doubt that these 
devices do save lives. I simply urge you to support 
this bill. I do not believe it is an unnecessary... it 
is an extremely burdensome regulation. There are many 
regulations which the State of Nebraska has which apply 
to motorists who operate vehicles in the state and yet 
I do not buy Senator Haberman's argument that this is 
going to prohibit people from coming in the State of 
Nebraska. The average State Patrolman, if he does stop 
someone, is simply going to inform them of the state 
law. I don't think we are going to see out of state 
tourists receiving citations as a result of this parti­
cular statute. We have, I think, quality law enforce­
ment in the State of Nebraska that use their discretion 
in enforcing the law, and that is part of the system.
I do believe that the bill is a good one. I hope that 
you will support it.

SPEAKER MARVEL: Is Senator Labedz ln the room? Senator
DeCamp, do you want to speak to the kill motion?

SENATOR DeCAMP: Only to say very briefly I will pro­
bably vote for the kill motion, or at least remain 
neutral. I have an amendment up there that would 
eliminate pickups from it, pickup trucks, and quite 
frankly, as long as pickup trucks are involved in it, I 
would have to vote to kill the bill. In my territory,
I don't think we could live with it, but I just mentioned 
that that amendment is up there in case the bill does 
survive.

SPEAKER MARVEL: Senator Koch, do you want to speak to
the kill motion?

SENATOR KOCH: Senator Marvel, I will be very brief.
This body on a number of occasions has passed legisla­
tion in the best interests of primarily youth. Most


